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If you miss church, you can listen 

to the sermon on the church web-

site: http://hillsboroumc.com. You 

can also make an offering or dona-

tion to the church through the 

website. 

Focus on God 

A man went to the Pastor of his church and said, “I won't be attending church anymore.”  

His pastor said, “May I ask why?” 

He said, “I see people on their cell phones - texting and scrolling during the service, some church mem-
bers gossip, some just aren’t living right, some doze off during the service, and others aren’t paying 
attention. They are all just a bunch of hypocrites.” 

The pastor was silent and then said, “Can I ask you to do something for me before you make your final decision to leave?” 

The man said, “Sure, what's that?” 

The pastor said, “Take a full glass of water and walk around the church two times. Try to do it without letting any water spill out 
of the glass.” 

The man agreed, got the glass of water and walked around the church two times. He came back and said proudly, “I did it!” 

The pastor asked him these questions; “Did you see anybody on a phone? Did you see anyone gossiping? Was anybody living 
wrong? Did you see anyone sleeping? Did you see any hypocrites?” 

The man replied, “I didn't see any of that because I was so focused on not letting the water spill out of my glass!”  

The pastor told him, “When you come to church , you should be just that focused on God.  It doesn’t matter what other people 
are doing. Worshipping and being with God are the things that should matter to you.” 

Mother’s Day is Sunday, May 13th   

 

 

 

Would you like to talk to Pastor Betty? 

Would you like to request prayer for yourself or for someone 

that you know?   
 

Call, text, or email   

Office 615/595-0155 – Cell 615/428-3053 

pastor@hillsboroumc.com 



 

 

 

The HUMC Book group will meet at 9:30 a.m. at the 

church on May 3rd, 17th, and 31st. This month we 

are reading hǳǊ {ƻǳƭǎ ŀǘ bƛƎƘǘ by Kent Haruf. All 

are welcome! Please contact Kristy at 615-397-

1078, if you'd like more info. We’d love to have you 

join us!  

We have two weekly Bible Study Groups:  (1) Mon-
days at 9:30 a.m. and (2) Wednesdays at 6:00 p.m.   
 
Both groups are  continuing with the study of the 
book  {ŜŜƪƛƴƎ !ƭƭŀƘΣ CƛƴŘƛƴƎ WŜǎǳǎ by Nabeel 
Qureshi. This is a very informative book about the 
author growing up in a loving, strict Muslim home, 
but later he begins to question his faith.  He ulti-
mately finds Jesus and converts after several years 
of study.  Currently he is working on a PhD in New 
Testament Studies.   
 
It’s not too late to join this study!  The group be-
gins with a light meal, followed by prayers, and the 
study. 

There’s a small group for you! 
 

Children’s Church – led by June Johnson 

Adult Sunday School – led by Tony and Connie Jones 

Fellowship Sunday School—led by Sally Rogers 

Children’s and Youth Sunday School – led by Kevin Keenan 

Men’s Activities Group – led by Kevin Dakin 

Bible Study – led by Cherry Lane Darken 

Book Club – led by Kristy Robinson 

Praying Men of Leiper’s Fork—led by Troy Waugh 

PEN (Pray, Explore, Nurture) Club—led by Carol Johnston 

Art Group - led by Sheryl Waugh and Carol Johnston 

 
 

The PEN Club met on Wednesday, 

April 11th and drove to Morning 

Pointe Assisted Living Center to 

make prayer blankets with some 

of the residents.  What a blessing! 

We had a good time visiting with 

the residents, and we completed 

four prayer blankets. 

Our May meeting with be on 

Wednesday, May 9th at 9:30 a.m. 

at the church. We have a special 

project planned for Mother’s 

Day. The PEN Club is all about 

helping others.  If you haven’t 

joined us before, now would be a 

great time to start.   

 

 

 

 

The HUMC Art group will meet at the church at 9:30 

a.m. on Tuesday, May 1st.  At this meeting, if the weath-

er cooperates, we will paint out-

side in the church yard, parking lot, 

or pavilion—plein air painting!  

Bring your art supplies (oils, acryl-

ics, pastels, or watercolor) and join 

us. If it rains, we will do our art 

inside the church. Anyone who 

would like to paint—even those who have never painted 

before—are welcome to join us.   

 

The Praying Men of Leiper’s Fork meet each Friday morning at 6:30 

a.m. for prayer, fellowship, and study. All men of the church and com-

munity are welcome to join us. On Friday, May 4th, we will serve 

lunch at Community Care Fellowship in Nashville. We will leave the 

church at 10:00 a.m. and return around 1:00 p.m.  

tel:(615)%20397-1078
tel:(615)%20397-1078


Upcoming Opportunities  

For Children and Youth 

(1) A summer mission trip is planned for July 15-20. We are going 

to Tuskegee, Alabama with the Alabama Rural Ministry (ARM). 

We will help with home repair and help run a children’s day 

camp ministry. Youth and adults who are interested, please let 

Kevin know. You can also check out the ARM website at 

http://www.arm-al.org/. 

(2) Important dates to remember this month   

 May 13th—Confirmation Sunday 

 May 18th—End of Year Party for Junior and Senior Youth  

  at the church—games, food, fun! 

 May 20th—High School Senior Recognition Day 

 May 25th—Lock-In for Senior Youth 

For more information on children and youth activities,  contact   

Kevin at youthministry@hillsboroumc.com or 320-444-5294.  

Calling All               
VBS Volunteers! 

 
There are opportunities for 
many volunteers to carry out 
our 2018 Vacation Bible School, 
to be held June 18-22  from 6:00

- 8:30 p.m. each night. VBS serves children, ages 3ðrising 
seventh graders. Both teens and adults are needed to 
work in several areas of our Holy Lands VBS Adventure 
ñBabylon: Danielôs Courage in Captivity.ò 
 
Check the list below and let Kevin Keenan or Cherry Lane 
Darken know how you would like to help. Materials will be 
provided, and a training session will be held for all volun-
teers. Volunteer roles include: 
 Registration   Tribal Leader ï Adult 

 Publicity   Tribal Leader ï Teen 
 Photography   Recreation/Games 
 Decorations   Daily Bible Drama 
 Prayer Team   Music Celebration 
 Friday VBS Celebration  
 Marketplace Shops ï Foods, Animals, Crafts,  
 Jewelry, Woodworking, Gardening 
 
Our Hillsboro UMC VBS is very much a ñchurch family af-
fair.ò  There is a place for everyone! Can you help?  If so,  
contact Kevin or Cherry Lane nowðyouôll be glad you did! 

1– Betty Hughes 

1—Bob Walter 

3—Carl Gallauresi 

4—Maggie Burrus 

6—Emarie Peacock 

10—Kenson Pope 

11—Judith Walter 

13—Alana Bolan 

13—Becky Killebrew 

13—Mike Proctor-Bjorgo 

16—Kris Gernentz 

16—Carsten Ofner 

17—Rachel Latham 

22—Ashley Peacock 

23—Maddie VanHorn 

27—Millie Blackburn 

29—Christian Ofner 

30—Mary Prince 

30—Holly Robinson 

30—Laine Robinson 

31—Karys Dakin 

Congratulations! 

The following are high 
school seniors gradu-

ating this month.  They 
will be recognized at 
the service on May 

20th—followed by a 
fellowship luncheon. 

   Ames Arrington Laine Robinson 

   Jesse Blackwood Brianna Stewart 

   Hunter Huddleston Leland VanHorn 

   Holly Robinson  

*****************************************   

The following students have com-
pleted the confirmation study and 
will be confirmed at the worship 

service on May 13th:    

                                                                                  

   Karys Dakin  Emarie Peacock 

   Carmen Ofner Quincy Peacock 

   Carsten Ofner Mackenzie Proctor-Bjorgo 

   Ella Peacock  Kathryn Rogers 
  



Bible Memory Verses 

Memorizing Bible verses keeps God’s Word on 

your mind, it comforts you in times of struggle, 

provides valuable lessons, and helps you resist 

temptation. Plus, it’s a great family activity and 

keeps your mind sharp! 

The month of May is in Spring—flowers are blooming, birds are 

building nests, everything seems fresh and new. May’s Bible vers-

es are about the newness and value we have in Christ.  

¢ƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜΣ ƛŦ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ ƘŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƴŜǿ ŎǊŜŀǝƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ ƻƭŘ Ƙŀǎ 

ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǿŀȅΤ ōŜƘƻƭŘΣ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƳŜΦ                                           

Ϥн /ƻǊƛƴǘƘƛŀƴǎ рΥмтϤ  

[ƻƻƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōƛǊŘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀƛǊΤ ǘƘŜȅ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǎƻǿ ƻǊ ǊŜŀǇ ƻǊ ǎǘƻǊŜ ŀǿŀȅ 

ƛƴ ōŀǊƴǎΣ ŀƴŘ ȅŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǾŜƴƭȅ CŀǘƘŜǊ ŦŜŜŘǎ ǘƘŜƳΦ !ǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƴƻǘ 

ƳǳŎƘ ƳƻǊŜ ǾŀƭǳŀōƭŜ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜȅΚ                                                 

ϤaŀǧƘŜǿ сΥнсϤ 

Special Dates in May 2018 
 

¶ Tuesday, May 1, 9:30 a.m. HUMC’s Art Club 

¶ Thursdays, May 3rd, 17th, and 31st—Book Club 

meeting. 

¶ Friday, May 4th, 10:00 a.m.—1:00 p.m.—The 

Praying Men of Leiper’s Fork serve lunch at Com-

munity Care Fellowship in Nashville 

¶ Saturday, May 5th, 8:30 a.m., Trustees meeting  

¶ Wednesday, May 9th, 9:30 a.m., PEN Club 

meeting 

¶ Sunday, May 13th, Confirmation Sunday 

¶ Monday, May 14th, 11:00 a.m. Nurture Com-

mittee meeting 

¶ Sunday, May 20th, High School Senior Recogni-

tion Day—Fellowship meal after the service 

 

 

Weekly 

Schedule 
 

All meetings/groups take place at the church unless       

otherwise stated  
  Sundays  

  10:00 a.m.—Sunday School 

  10:00 a.m. Confirmation Class—Sunday School 

  11:00 a.m.—Worship Service 

  11:00 a.m.—Children’s Church  

  5:00—7:00 p.m.— Senior Youth Group  

  6:00—7:00 p.m.—Leip for Joy Gospel Hour at Puckett’s in    

          Leiper’s Fork 
 

  Mondays   

  9:30-11:00 a.m.—Bible Study  

  6:00 p.m.—Cub Scouts 
 

  Wednesdays   

  6:00—7:30 p.m.—Elementary Youth   

  6:00—7:30 p.m.—Bible Study 
 

  Thursdays  

  9:30 a.m.—Book Club  (May 3rd, 17th, and 31st) 
 

  Fridays  

  6:30 a.m.—Praying Men of Leiper’s Fork 

Greeter and Usher Schedule 
1st Sunday 

(Communion) 

Addam 

Arrington 

Ron     

Johnston 

Karl 

Kendrick 

Curtis 

Stewart 

2nd Sun-

day 

Lenny 

Grasso 

Roy Snow Scott    

Robinson 

Tony Jones 

3rd Sunday Pete     

Ciarleglio 

Tony Jones Kevin    

Dakin 

Jonathan 

Hughes 

4th Sunday Karl 

Kendrick 

Kris 

Gernentz 

Addam 

Arrington 

Bill   

Jorgensen 

5th Sunday Scott    

Robinson 

Jonathan 

Hughes 

Ron     

Johnston 

Kris 

Gernentz 

Staff and Worship Team 
 

Rev. Betty Proctor-Bjorgo, Pastor 

pastor@hillsboroumc.com 

Kevin Keenan, Director, Children and Youth Ministries 

youthministry@hillsboroumc.com 

June Johnson, Children’s Church 

Kevin Dakin, Lay Leader 

Lori Grasso, Worship Chair 

Chris Davis, Piano 

Caneta Hankins, Organ 

Bill Pope, Song Leader, Guitar 

Jay Rogers, Sound 


